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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES. 

Moncton Church held their annual busi- 
ness meeting on the evening of the 10th 
inst., the following officers were elected: 

Deacons, Brothers A. G. Good and Stephen 
Tuck. 

Treasurer, W. A. MacCallum. 
Collector, A. K. MacCallum. 

Clerk, A. G. Good. 

Organist, Mrs. H. N. Loomer. 

The year has been successful spiritually 
and the finances were generosuly met, and 

no serious sickness nor death of members 
of the church nor congregation, except 
little Bertha Blakney. 

The annual meeting of the Moncton 
Sunday School was held on the evening of 
the 8th. While the year was good, the 
average attendance was less than last year, 

due to bad weather and removals from the 

city. The former offiecrs were re-elected, 
viz., Brother Moses Somers, Supt.; W. A. 

MacCallum assistant; S. N. Grass secretary; 

Mrs. W. A. MacCallum organist; H. N. 
Loomer, Temperance Supt.; Miss Mabel 
Good, cradle roll, Home Dept., Mrs. S. N. 
Grass, A. K. MacCallum, Treas. 

Rev. P. J. Trafton is having a missionary 
Sunday and is expecting much blessing. 

Fredericton Church is to have the next 
quarterly meeting of District No. 1. 

Applications for rooms and cottages 

continue to come for Beulah Camp Meet- 
ing, and for the season afterward. Some of 
them from Pennsylvania. Beulah Camp 
Ground is attracting attention as a Chris- 

tian resort for summer. 

Brother H. C. Mullen’s little daughter, 
Helen, had a serious accident, which might 

easily have been fatal. See his letter in 
this issue. 

Revs. P. J. Trafton, E. W. Lester and H. 
Smith Dow made a short visit to friends at 
Hartland on the 5th inst. 

Three very excellent quarterly meetings 
are reported in this issue—from Norton, 

Middle Southampton and Seal Cove, Grand 
Manan, N. B. 

Sister M. Ella Slipp was present at the 
service at North Head, Grand Manan, on 

the evening of the 8th inst., on her way 
home from the quarterly meeting. 

Rev. H. S. Mullen received four new 

members into the Meductic Church on the 
30th of May. 

BEDDING BEULAH HOTEL. 

Mrs. John Good, 1 quilt. 

Mizpah Class (Moncton) 1 quilt. 

MISSIONARY FUND. 

Mrs. Mary Frizzle, native worker ...$50.00 

MES, CLOPIAE FOHEE .......oosirionsssnsons 2.50 

Beals Sunday School (native work- 

EC BEETS SR Be PE Be $25.00 
Miss Llaire Wilcox ..........cvueeisisnes 1.00 

EIRENE TINIE (Lo. fiend iiesonsbinica lint ontiesss 100.00 

TO OUR READERS. 

On account of the increase in cost of 

labour and cost of materials, The Highway 
will be forced to increase in the price of 

subscription after the 30th of June. We 
cannot tell just what the price will be until 
the meeting of the Alliance. To those who 
are paid in advance the price will not 
change, 
paid for. 

until the expiration of the time 

=» 

PERSONALS. 

Mrs. Mary H. Frizzle, of Truro, N. S., 
expects to attend Beulah Camp Meeting. 
Her many friends will gladly welcome 
her. She has not been able to attend for 
a number of years. Sister Frizzle will be 
the guest of Sister Hickson. 

Sister Laura Crouse, of Worcester, 
Mass., expects to attend Beulah and 
Riverside Camp Meetings. All who met 
Sister Crouse at Riverside will be very 
glad to meet her again. 

Brother H. N. Loomer is doing good 
work in the communities about Moncton. 
He has held services of late in Niagara, 
Albert County, recently and a good inter- 
est is manifested. 

Mr. and Mrs. Orison Estey of Wood- 
stock, and Miss Ethel Estey, returned 
missionary from Korea, spent a few hours 
with Brother and Sister P. J. Trafton at 
the parsonage in Fredericton Saturday, 
May 29th. 

T. S. Baker, of Toronto, while on a 
business trip to Moncton, made his par- 
ents, Rev. S."A. and Mrs. Baker, a very 
welcome visit last week; having been away 
thirteen years since his last visit. 

Miss Gertrude E. Baker is at present 
visiting her uncle, Elder F. A. Baker, at 

Oakland, California, who is now 83 years 
old. Many of his friends in N. B. will be 
glad to hear that he is as clear and strong 
as he was 20 years ago and teaches a 
Bible class and preaches every Sunday 
morning. 

Rev. T. CG. Henerson has accepted the 

position as one of the editors of the Chris- 
tian Witness. 

Brother B. M. Cox is spending a few 
days at Beulah Camp Ground. . 

Brother Robson Gibb is spending his 
vacation at Grey's Mills and Beulah Camp 
Ground. 

Mrs. J. Gi Maxon is visiting her sister 
at Lynn, Mass., on her way to Fredericton, 
N. B. Sister Maxon expects to attend 
Beulah Camp Meetings. All of her old 
friends will be glad to welcome her. 

Mrs. Lorne Hall, of Houlton, Maine, is 

visiting her sister, Mrs. P. J. Trafton, at 
Fredericton, for a few days. 

Mrs. I. W. Marsten has removed from 
Sussex and is stopping for the summer at 
Pamdenec, Kings Co., with her daughter, 
Mrs. D. A. Munro. 

Brother J. Hartley Sabean, of Havelock, 
(New Tusket) N. S., has gone to Boston 
to take treatment, as he is suffering from 
Asthma. 
We appreciate the following kind words 

for the Highway from Rev. F. Harold 
Bickford, of Blaine, Me.: : 
My Dear Brother Baker: 

Greetings in Jesus’ dear name. 1 feel 
like writing a few lines and expressing 
my appreciation of the splendid paper 
which you dear ones publish. Tt truly is a 

credit to the cause of holiness which we 

love. May God richly bless you in this 
effort. 
A note from Brother C. E. King, of 

Amherst, N. S., formerly of Seal Cove, 
Grand Manan, N. B., saying that Brother 

and Srster King expect to attend Beulah 
Camp Meetings. Beulah is an excellent 
place to meet old friends. 

Sisters Mrs. A. G. Good and Miss Nellie 
Good expect to go to Beulah Camp Ground 
to visit Rev. H. C. and Mrs. Archer at their 

cotage on the 17th, and will remain until 

after the Camp Meeting. 

Brother Thomas Moyse, of P. E. I., at- 
tended the Methodist Conference at Sack- 

ville last week. 
Sister Miss Claire Wilcox, now teach- 

ing school at Beddington, Alta., says: I 

receive the Highway regularly, it is like 

receiving a letter from an old friend, I do 
enjoy it, and when I finish reading it I 

send it to a friend who likes it very much. 
Sister Wilcox says she likes Alberta. 

FAREWELL PRESENTATION. 

At the close of the meeting in the Re- 
formed Baptist Church, Fredericton, on 

Wednesday evening, May 5th, Mis Dorothy 

Trafton, eldest daughter of Pastor Trafton, 
was presented with an ebony toilet sett in 

a beautiful case, a parting gift from her 
friends on the eve of her departure for 

Winstead, Conn., where she enters the 
hospital in training for her chosen pro- 

fession of nursing. 

The presentation was made by Mrs. L. 

A. Morrell, who said in closing, ‘‘Going 

out as you are from a Christian home, 
where you have been taught from earliest 

childhood to love and worship God, to love 
and honor his most holy word, and out 
from a church upon whose banner is in- 

scribed ‘Holiness unto the Lord,” you are 
fitted by a rare environment to become a 

blessing to the sick and suffering ones to 
whom you may minister, and may it often 

be your privilege to point their sin sick 
souls to the great physician, the ‘Lamb of 
God who taketh away the sins of the 

world’. 
The friends then formed a circle, and 

with joined hands sang ‘‘Blesed be the 
Tie,” a verse of ‘God be with you till we 

meet again,” was softly sung, and bene- 
dictory prayer offered by Rev. M. S. Traf- 

ton. 
Our Dorothy having been active in all 

lines of church work being organized in 

Sunday School and Bible Study class, Sec- 

retary of the ‘‘Lend a Hand Bible Class,” 
also a faithful member of the choir, will 

be greatly missed by a people whose 
hearts she had won during her short stay 

in Fredericton and will be accompanied 
by their prayers and best wishes. 

MRS. E. S. HORNCASTLE. 

SPECIAL NOTICE. 

As the editor expects to go to Beulah 

Camp Ground on the 22nd inst., all mat- 

ter for the Highway of June 30th should 
reach Moncton before that date (viz. the 
rend); 

CLASS CONTRIBUTIONS FOR THE 

BUILDING FUND. 

Mizpah Sunday School Class at Monec- 

ton, composed of ten young ladies contri- 

buted $100 to the church building fund 

during the year. The Sunshine Class (Jun- 
ior Girls) contributed $20.00 to the church 

building fund during the year. And the 
Evergreen Class (Junior Boys) contribut- 

ed $3.00 to the same fund. The Adult 

Bible Class birthday box contained $25.00 

for the same purpose. Volunteers Class 
(Senior Boys) gave $15.00 from their 

offerings for the same fund. 


